

# WEDNESDAY WRAP-UP

# Of the Geneva, New York Rotary Club

www.GenevaRotaryClub.org

Miss a meeting? Make it up at www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, Oct. 14, 2020 Next week: TBA

President Dave Cook led us in the Pledge and gave the invocation from the "Book of Pat Kraus"

# **Guests**

Kelsey Journel guest of Mary Lawthers - prospective member Mike Pinco, guest of Ray Ciancaglini (in absentia) and prospective member Dr. Patricia Garcia, Superintendent of Geneva Schools. Her application for membership has been submitted!

We had a few members tune in on ZOOM: Paul Kirsch, Joyce Archer, and Joyce Keeney. (*Not sure if I got this right!*) In any event, we were glad to have them join us.

## 50/50

Susie Flick split \$59/\$34 with Polio Plus (Congrats Susie! You're on a Roll!)

#### **Announcements**

- Jim Dickson There will be a clean-up along the Lakefront on Saturday,
   October 17 at 1:30 pm. Meet at the ice cream stand. Roadside clean-up along
   Route 14 will be held in November.
- Helen Kelly Distributed flyers to every table regarding the installation of the new Jim Dooley Center Playground at the hospital. A community build will take place on Saturday, October 24 and volunteers are needed. A sign-up sheet is being circulated, or you can contact Kathy Ryrko at Kathy.ryrko@flhealth.org

# Fines and Happy Dollars

 Susie Flick was on the radio this morning with the Interactors and is happy that the library's parking lot is open!

- Ted Baker commended Susie and the Interactors for a job well done.
- Jim Dickson was happy that "real college football" starts this Saturday
- Bob Stenzel's grandson was quarantined for 14 days with his college roommate who was diagnosed with COVID.
- Jim DeVaney was happy that Notre Dame "the real Football team" won last week-end.
- Jason Haag was sad that the Bills and the Yankees broke his heart.
- Stephanie Hesler was thankful for Susie Flick and all the Librarians of the World.
   She also added that her son was home visiting from college but hit a deer on the way back. He's OK the deer not so much!
- Dave Cook had a happy dollar for Cat and Audra who do such a great job every week.
- Ruth Leo was happy to turn in her absentee ballot at the Board of Elections
  Office.

#### **Program**

Stephanie Hesler introduced our two presenters, **Kim Reisch and Jennifer Morris of the Geneva League of Women Voters.** Kim gave an overview on how to vote in this year's election, including absentee ballots.

- Check to make sure you are registered to vote (Susie Flick added that registration forms are available at the Library)
- Absentee voting: you may apply for an Absentee Ballot by mail, phone, email, or online.
- Reviewed how to fill out the ballot
- Your ballot can be sent in the mail, or dropped off at any of the early voting locations: Board of Elections Office in Canandaigua or Geneva Housing Authority on Lewis St.
- If a mistake is made on the ballot, you will be able to correct it.
- New York State will hold absentee ballots for one week before counting.
- For more information go to: <u>www.vote411.org</u> or <u>www.co.ontario.ny.us/107/Board-of-Elections</u>

## Submitted by Ruth Leo

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
 Is it Fair to All Concerned?
 Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
 Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Dave Cook Stephanie Hesler Jerry Forcier Ford Weiskittel Bob McFadden Mike Rusinko

President President Secretary Club Treasurer Foundation Treasurer